Zine, Natalie

From: Lisa Olson

Sent: Friday, August 8, 2025 1:36 PM

To: Zine, Natalie

Subject: EX: Zoning petition #4661 Opposition

Follow Up Flag: Follow up **Flag Status:** Flagged

Hi Natalie,

My husband and I have attended the past meetings regarding above petition, and I have spoken my opposition and concerns. I realize the petitioner has made some plan changes that move the panels a little further away from our house as well as some of the neighbors and also added some vegetation screening. While these changes are appreciated, if this ultimately gets passed, I still believe that the proximity of the farm to residential houses is too close, and I feel more should be required to ensure that residents will not have an eye sore to look at for at least 6 months out of the year when existing trees are bare.

It only seems more than reasonable as well as courtesy that there is an adequate barrier between the entire residential property line that borders it. I urge the County board to first, oppose the zoning change request, but certainly at the very least, require full year round vegetation screening so that our neighborhood is not as negatively impacted.

Thank you,

Lisa Olson 12N260 Charlotte Ct Elgin, Il 60124